                                Lenox Community Center
                                          Board Meeting

                                       October 17th, 2018

                                                 6:00pm

Attendance:  Tony Patella-Chairman, Sheri Gaherty- co-Chair, Mike Cooney, Jen Picard, Kim Graham-Director and Francie Sorrentino

Public Comment:  NONE

Acceptance of Minutes:  Amend minutes to read Jim Wiluisz- correcting John Willis as printed.

Assistant Director’s Report: Darlene tells us that she has attended two meetings to date regarding Age Friendly Berkshires Steering Committee.  Darlene feels that serving on this committee it has brought a new awareness of “senior” issues (uneven terrene, stairs in stores, lighting, etc. are examples.) She is looking forward to learning more.
Berkshire Elder Care Network Meetings- Darlene attends monthly meetings to see what is available for our seniors.

Ageless Grace- Darlene was excited about this program.  Unfortunately, it was not received as well as she hoped.  We started with 9 people and recently it has averaged about 5 folks a week, with one week remaining in the program.  Many enjoyed the class however others felt it was a bit too cognitive and not enough movement.  “A Matter of Balance” will be on tap for a spring alternative.

Fall Foliage Trip- Rain and Fog and the lack of color this season didn’t show much foliage, however, folks made the best of things.  Many laughs were shared on the bus about the foliage we couldn’t see.  Kim recommended a Trivia game which they all enjoyed. We missed out on the Hayride due to the wet weather.  Bascom Lodge had it’s own issues with a leaky roof on a cold porch, staff let us move inside.  The Lodge did not serve us our whole lunch that was agreed upon due to miscommunication between the front desk and the kitchen.  Water, coffee and a choice of BLT, Hot Dog, or Hamburger was offered- no salad, sour or lemonade as scheduled.  Sue and Darlene decided to purchase cookies to serve on the bus which the seniors were able to joke about.  The Lodge agreed the next day to refund our seniors $5.00 each and apologized for all the confusion.  The seniors made the best of the day.

First Friday Movie went well with 8 attending.  Popcorn and water were served.  This Friday we will be watching the movie Wild Hogs.

Lion’s Club presented Spot vision Screening, that went well.  The presentation itself was lengthy however each senior stayed to get the spot vision screening afterward.

Youth Services Report:  After school program is going really well.  Our kids and families love the new programs and Amanda’s enrichment classes.

Upcoming youth/family events:  October 31st- Trunk or Treat, this is new to the Center this year and we are all very excited about it.  We have so much community support- the kids will start the parade from St. Ann Church at 5:00 and end at the Center where the “circle” will be lined with decorated trunks handing our candy. The following participated:  LCC, Town Hall/ Kerry & Sully, Lenox Fire, Lenox Dale Fire, Lenox Police Department, Library, Lenox Youth Basketball Association, Lenox High National Honor Society, Jen Picard, Vicki Salvatore, Garanzuay Family, Dave Neuburt, and Megan McCauley.  It was a blast!

We are looking into a Polar Plunge at the Beach in February….stay tuned.

Intergenerational program:  November 30th is a no school day due to Parent Teacher Conferences.  At 1:15 Drumming with Otha Day- advertised as a “Celebration of Life for Nancy Clark”. This program will be open to the public as well.

Upcoming Senior Events/ Programs:  Meg from Berkshire Health Systems stopped in to post a flyer for “A Matter of Balance” being held at Lenox Family Health.  Sue and I spoke to her about having the program here in the spring.  We will follow up with her at a later date. 

BaneCare- November 5th “Mondays with Me” presentation; Preparing for Hospital Stays- Discuss important difference between in-patient vs. observation status along with understanding important questions to discuss with your doctor and family prior to admitting for a planned hospitalization.

We are looking into painting pottery with Deb Carter in December.  We have a lot of supplies left and would like to offer a class of odds and ends.  Sue thought it would be good to use as Christmas gifts.

Bright Nights with dinner- We hope to pick a Thursday evening in December to visit Bright Nights and stop for dinner afterward.

Upcoming Trips:  Salem trip is October 27th.  We have a full bus and a waiting list.
NYC trip – December 8th.

The month of October luncheon will be hosted by Electra’s Café on the 23rd.  We have 55 signed up.  Before the lunch Gini Titterton, our SHINE volunteer will make a short presentation at 11:30 on the importance of reviewing your prescription plan during the open enrollment period.  Open enrollment runs from October 15th through December 5th, and it is the only time changes can be made to the Part D of your Medicare coverage.

Chris Ryan has invited up to 60 seniors to the Cork n hearth in November again this year the date is November 8th.

Amber Letourneau, Nutrition Coordinator from the Food Bank of Western Mass will be presenting Diabetes Prevention and Management on Monday October 22nd and our Mondays with Me coffee hour from 10:00 – 11:00. She will speak about reading food labels and other diabetes basics.

Jed Hall is our volunteer attorney this month and he has a full schedule with 4 appointments.

Recertification for Fuel Assistance time is here.  Sue has helped several people navigate the process.  Those already in the program need to complete the form and provide income verification.  Sue has also been on 2 Home visits this month, she has had several office visits and has made referrals for Brown Bag, SNAP, Elder Services and Housing. 
Youth Services Report:  We currently have 127 children signed up for the After School program.  The weather has been fantastic and we are very fortunate to only have had to bring the kids in a few times due to rainy and chilly afternoons.
On Wednesday, October 3rd Sandra Lanning donated both her time and cider press to make apple cider with the kids.  Bartlett’s Orchard kindly donated three bushels of apples.  The after school kids had a great time learning how to make cider.  Afterward they all enjoyed drinking from their hard work.

Tuesday’s Clay & Cloth class has 8 kids participating and they start October 9th.  

Chess Class ended October 16th and another will begin in November.  Richard always has a full class.

On Thursday’s this month LCC Holiday Chorus will begin on October 18th and will run all the way until December in order to prepare the kids for the Holiday.  As of now we have 15 kids signed up for this class.  The Chorus group will participate in the annual Tree Lighting in Lilac Park, a parent concert along with spreading their Holiday cheer at the Curtis.  

On Friday’s in October we will be offering a new class with The Berkshire Humane Society.  This class filled up quickly with 12 folks participating.  In this program kids will learn about shelter animals in need o homes, as well as participate in other animal related crafts.  The program instructor Elizabeth Brown will be bringing a different shelter animal each week to hang out with the kids. 

We are offering Enrichments with Amanda on different days of the week.  These enrichments are for up to 12 children, and usually fill up quickly each week.  So far this month kids have participated in pumpkin putty, fire escape plans, and police themed activities.  Lenox Fire Department and the Lenox Police have visited the kids here at the Center.

The first Guys Night Out is Friday, October 19th- Basketball at Morris School and Pizza.  The next one is set for Friday, November 16th.

Our first Girls Night Out will be on Friday, November 8th from 6:00 to 7:30.  The theme is “Pucker Up for Cupcake Wars” We will be making DIY lip balm and will be competing in a cupcake wars challenge.
Director’s Report:  Kim has no change on the Budget. 
 Beach: Re: Extending Beach hours/days open- Labor Day to Columbus Day is 7 weeks which equals 6 hours per day.  Kim was correct on Union issue- re: Sully is our on duty weekend call person; it would total $2,604.00 for the 7 weeks just Saturday and Sunday.  Health Department:  Legally no bathroom open, no water testing after Labor Day.  His concerns are launching of boats, dogs, boater’s trying to avoid the boat washing station.

Discipline Policy- We never really had anything in writing, however, the situation of the last couple of weeks, Kim put it in writing.  Town Council says to keep it lose- regarding leaving premise, Kim will have policy for approval at a later date.  Mike Cooney suggests a Packet when families sign up…Kim states it will be attached next year.

Lenox Community Center’s upstairs apartment will be vacated by tenants on October 31, 2018.  Amanda moves in November 1, 2018.  Last day of Life Guards…Amanda is now responsible for locking up the Beach.

November meeting will be held as a joint meeting in December due to the Thanksgiving Holiday.  

                          Meeting adjourned at 6:44pm.

               Next meeting is December 4th, 2018 at 6:00pm.

                                                              Respectively submitted,

                                                           Francie Sheehan Sorrentino

